
 
1st Floor 

St Andrews House 
St Andrews Street 

Norwich 
NR2 4UH 

Tel: 01603 615667 
Email: nccma@care4free.net 

 
 
The Chalet Bungalow 
Watton Road 
Shropham 
Norfolk 
NR17 1DY 
 
Tel/fax. (01953) 499912 
E-mail: slmutch@ukonline.co.uk 
 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
I am a County Liaison Officer for Norfolk County Childminding Association and 
currently working with the Early Years Development  & Childcare Partnership. We’re 
working in line with the National Childcare Strategy, with the purpose to promote and 
recruit Registered Childminding as a career opportunity. 
 
We have designed and organised a series of seminars for people with an interest or 
involvement in childminding. To publicise these as widely as possible, we would 
appreciate your help of displaying the enclosed poster and having the flyer accessible, 
informing Parents and Carers of the opportunities open to them and further contact 
details.  
 
You are a key part of the community and we hope that working in partnership, we can 
promote Quality Childcare. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
Sarah Mutch 



Calling all parents, childminders 
and childminding groups 

 

Here’s a chance to meet, share 
your experiences and find out more 
about childminding support. 
 

Childminding Seminars  
        25th January 2003 — Attleborough 

        15th March 2003 — Norwich 
 

Don’t miss them! 
 

  For more information contact::  
Sarah Mutch 01953 499912 

     Mandy Maguire 01953 717582 
  Judy Freeman 01603 615667 

CHILDMINDING  
MATTERS 

        Norfolk County Childminding Association 



The aim of the day is for childminders to share and develop new ideas 
to start, sustain, grow and develop a group. If you are part of a group or 
are interested in starting or joining a group, these seminars are for you! 

The day has many opportunities for you to meet other people with an 
interest in childminding and build friendships.  

The seminars offer several workshops: 

• Starting your childminding group 

• Growing your childminding group 

• Running your childminding group 

• Who cares for the childminder 

• Play ideas 

• Developing a safe and natural garden 

At each seminar there will be different choices of workshops so that 
you can hopefully have your first choice. There will be some overlap   
between seminars but to get your preferred venue please reply quickly. 

There will also be presentations on funding from WEETU on the Full  
Circle Project, as  well as by the NCCMA on the services we offer. 

The seminars are aimed at childminders, group contacts, group     
members and parents. If you know of any other interested childminders 
or parents please let them know. However, spaces are limited, so don’t 
miss out, book your place now! 

Join us for a fun and friendly day. 

See you there! 

Come to the seminars! 

We need you to make them work! 

Calling all Childminders and         
Parents  

Seminar 3:  

               25th January  

               Breckland Lodge, 
               Attleborough 

Seminar 4: 

               15th March 

               Professional 
               Development Centre, 
               Norwich 

Meet up with the friends you 
have made in first two.  

Venues and dates may be subject to 
change. 

For more information please     
contact one of the County Liaison 
Officers below: 
 
Sarah Mutch 01953 499912 
Mandy Maguire 01953 717582 
 
Or the Head Office: 
 
Judy Freeman 
 
First Floor 
St Andrew's House 
St Andrew's Street 
Norwich NR2 4UH 
 
01603 615667 

 They are designed for you! 


